
 

 
 

 
 

Friday 30 April 2021 
 

Practice Nurse Engagement 
 

What’s in your Practice Nurse Engagement 

Bulletin? 
 

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our practice nursing colleagues. Please click 

here to bookmark these pages. 
 

 

 

 
 

Funded ACP Trainee Places- Applications Invited 
 
Please find through this link, correspondence from Amanda Fisher (Programme 
Director, HCV Faculty of Advanced) regarding Round 2 of the ACP Application 
Process in 21/22. 
  
Also available for your information are the following documents: 
  

• ACP Programme University Cohort details 

• Faculty ACP Recruitment Timeline 
 

There are places still available at York and Hull Universities for the ACP 
programme so they inviting more applications.  The application window will be 
open from the 10 May to 4 June 2021. Please ensure you submit any 
applications during this time via the online system (details in the attached 
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correspondence). If you need any further information, please do not hesitate to 
contact carly.mcintyre@hey.nhs.uk 
 

 

 

 
 

Trainee Nursing Associate Role- Supporting and Funding 
 

Please find through this link the slides shared at last week's Senior Practice 
Nurse Forum by Victoria Scorah from Haxby Group Training. This includes: 
 

• What roles a TNA can perform, how these can be shaped around the 
specific needs of a practice, provide an opportunity for HCA's to progress 
and free up nurse capacity. 

• Details of requirements to apply and how placements work. 

• The support available from the Primary Care Workforce Hub to assist with 
coordinating placements and advice on what support the TNA may 
require.  

• Leaflets and resources including a workforce planning document and job 
description. 

• Funding opportunities. 
 

 

 

                                                     
 

GPN CARE Programme- Places Still Available 

 

As discussed at the Senior Practice Nurse Forum this week, places are still 

available for the June cohort of the GPN CARE Program. This is focussed upon 
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leadership of or Senior Practice Nurses, particularly those who are or looking to 

take a leadership role at PCN level. This is an excellent opportunity to invest in 

yourself and help shape the future of Primary Care nursing. 

Please ignore the original deadline for EoI on the attached form – send any direct 

through to  

cari.jones@nhs.net  

 

Please find attached the slide pack from the recent CARE event along with an 

Expression of Interest form. 

 

CARE offers general practice nurses and other primary care professionals 

practical learning around population health innovation, strengthening leadership 

and improving wellbeing through webinars with subject matter experts, digital tools 

and a dedicated community of support. It has also been designed  in line with the 

NHSLTP – practical population health improvement projects in PCNs, which are 

measured and evaluated in real time and already making a difference. 

 

We also have the following videos for your information too: 

 

• Karen Storey, Primary Care Nursing Lead, NHS England and NHS Improvement, 

explains how the CARE programme is supporting GPNs to reach their leadership 

potential - click here to watch 

• Paul Vaughan, Head of Perceptions and General Practice Nursing, NHS England 

and NHS Improvement, explains the importance of valuing the talents and role of 

general practice nurses - click here to view 

• Dr Johnny Marshall, President, NAPC, outlines the core elements of the CARE 

programme - click here to view 

• Animation explaining the value GPNs bring to primary care networks and how 

support like the CARE programme can improve services and the professional 

experience of GPNs - click here to view 

• Dr Nina Pearson, Clinical Transformation Director, BLMK CCGs, discusses how 

the CARE programme has helped BLMK develop a united primary care community 

- click here to view 

• Janet Thornley, GPN Strategic Lead, BLMK ICS, highlights the impact of the 

CARE programme in BLMK - click here to view 

• Dr Nav Chana MBE, Clinical Director, NAPC, discusses the value in collaborating 

with general practice nurses to improve patients’ health and wellbeing - click here 

to view 

 

Case studies  

• Pete Roberts, Specialist Paramedic Practitioner, Central Milton Keynes Medical 

Centre, BLMK – click here to watch.  
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• Luci Partridge, Joint GPN PCN Lead Nurse, Oakridge Park Medical Centre, 

BLMK - click here to watch  

• Alexandra McGarvey, Nursing Services Manager, Leighton Road Surgery, BLMK 

- click here to watch 

 

 
 

This bulletin has been produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning 

Group. 
 

If you would like to unsubscribe from this bulletin email sam.varo@nhs.net 
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